To:
Liz Curtis, Laila Bernstein
From:
Pamela Schwartz, Suzanne Smith

Date:
October 15, 2010

RE:
Network Development Update – July-September, 2010

This Memorandum will summarize the Western Massachusetts’ Network’s development over the sixth quarter, as reflected in its committee work.

Steering Committee
The Network Steering Committee met two times between July and September, overseeing and facilitating the following developments:

· The six-month contract extension the Network obtained to complete individual services work;

· Development of a budget for 10/1/10 – 9/30/11;

· Development of a fundraising plan for Network sustainability

· Expansion of the Leadership Council to broaden reach into targeted sectors across the four counties

Family Services Committee
The Family Services Committee met two times between July and September with roughly 20 participants at each meeting.  Accomplishments included:

· Issuance of a press release featuring the drop in families living in motels, including collaborative review and release by participating providers;

· Continued meeting and progress on collaboration among Hampden County providers regarding diversion efforts at Springfield’s Liberty Street office;

· Development of a workplan for the Committee for the post-pilot project period;

· Brainstorm to reach out to housing authorities across region to better involve them in housing of homeless families, resulting in scheduled meeting among DHCD, City of Springfield and Springfield Housing Authority director (scheduled for 11/12/10);

· Expanded involvement of DV providers;

· Continued leveraging of resources, coordination and updates

Individual Services Committee

The Individual Services Committee met two times between July and September with roughly 15 participants at each meeting.  Accomplishments included:

· Complex negotiations and decisionmaking around contract extension, including all ICHH funded providers and other committee participants;
· Drafting a “discharge planning” policy for discussion and ultimate implementation among institutions in the region;

· Scheduling and planning of “discharge planning” meeting on 10/28/10 which will include shelter providers and representatives from medical and psychiatric institutions, nursing homes and rest homes.  Outreach currently ongoing.

· Advocacy on behalf of Friends of the Homeless for an increased shelter rate, a reflection of the growing collaboration among shelter and REACH providers across counties.

Data and Evaluation Committee
The Data and Evaluation Committee met twice during the quarter, in August and September.  Accomplishments included:
· Review of performance indicators, including diversions, preventions, shelter entries and hotel census numbers for families, engagement and housing data for REACH individuals, and housing court data.  
· Strategizing ways to measure extent of homelessness in our region year over year while accounting for contributing factors using existing data sources.  
· Review and critique of drafts of data presentation materials using Tableau, an online data visualization tool. These materials are intended for multiple audiences (leadership council, state officials, media, providers, consumers, etc.).
· Discussion of ongoing data collection strategies while in transition to new Social Solutions software and ETO Community for data integration. Will use Survey Monkey to collect monthly data, such as re-housing and shelter PIT counts, directly from providers.  These will also provide a check on accuracy of data when new system comes online.
· Discussion of ways to handle limited resources and funding for data analysis during post-pilot transition period.  To ensure continuity of housing court data entry and analysis, committee approved Service Learning job announcement and posted to four area colleges.  In addition, the use of Survey Monkey will allow for more efficient collection of data directly from providers.

Community Engagement Committee

The Community Engagement Committee met twice between July and September with roughly seven participants at each meeting.  Our accomplishments included:

· Review of Leadership Council and brainstorm of additional recruits;

· Invitations posed and accepted to new Leadership Council members, Doreen Fadus, Health Care for the Homeless, Bill Miller, Friends of the Homeless.  Invitations outstanding to Chicopee Mayor Bisonnette and Realtor Jim Lumley.

· Brainstorm and action plan around Network’s opposition to Ballot Question 2, repeal of Massachusetts General Law Chapter 40B, the affordable housing law.
